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President Roe offered an opportunity for public comment with no one 
appearing to speak to this issue. 

Etten moved, Groff seconded, adoption of REDA Resolution No.  
61 entitled, "Resolution Approving First Amendment To Contract For Private 
Redevelopment Between The Roseville Economic Development Authority 
and 2720 Fairview Group, LLC." 

BOARD DISCUSSION 

Member Etten indicated while he was always supportive of cleaning up 
pollution, there are long-term pieces of leaving it there that can be a problem, 
so the city wants to make sure it is taken care of. He thought the balance here 
is where the responsibility lies with these other items. There are benefits to the 
play areas for the children and there are also benefits to not having as much 
outdoor parking. He thought there are benefits in some ways. The question is 
if the city wants a development like this in Roseville and is there a benefit to 
the City of Roseville to have a development such as this. For now, he was 
supportive but open to other thoughts. 

Member Groff thought it was important to clean up the environmental damage 
that had been done in this site and that is basically why he is supporting it. He 
also thought it was important to have a range of housing in Roseville, noting 
this is the first time in thirty-five plus years that the city has had this type of 
development. 

Member Willmus explained he had heard that unless the company receives 
some of these extra dollars, Reuter Walton will not be able to fully clean the 
site and he wondered if that was accurate. 

Ms. Kelsey indicated the company would still have to clean the site and meet 
the MPCA requirements but some of the amenities would be cut. 

Member Willmus explained the question really becomes talking about some 
additional amenities related to parking and the tot lot versus the ability to 
perhaps use those dollars in a different area of the community and that is where 
he is struggling a little bit with this. 

Member Laliberte indicated that was also where she was struggling. She was 
trying to determine if the entire amount was needed or a lesser amount could 
be given so the dollars are still available for other projects. She understood the 
underground parking and the benefits that gives to the city without having 
additional surface parking and cleaning it up has to be done. She was 
struggling more with what is the city's part in supporting rooftop decks, sport 
courts, and tot lots. 




